
 

 
April 2024 
 
 
 
Dear Pastor and Praying Friend, 
 
I pray this letter finds you well. Last month, during Holy Week, we had the joy of hosting a Family Camp. Evangelist Caleb Amoros and his team 
came and did a wonderful job. We had sessions for men, ladies, teenagers, and children. We went out and invited people from our community. 
Many came and trusted Christ as their personal Saviour. We had a couple of sister churches join us, and we had a great time.  

 
                
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
               
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We also had the joy of having a group from our home church visit us. Bro. John Francis led a group 
from our church that helped improve our lighting system and helped cover a gazebo for a family who 
was homeless and had been living on our church property for about six months. The group covered the 
gazebo, put in a door and windows, and made it look more like a home.     
 
Thank you for your prayers and financial support. May God bless you and continue to use you.  
 
Truly,  
 
 
Osmin Gutierrez 
 

Bro. Andrés Amorós is teaching  

the men. 

This is one of the ladies’ sessions. Our ladies did a great job with 

the cooking. 

The children enjoyed the teaching of the Bible. We had some classes 

on the bus. 


